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COMMENTARY
Let’s Make Sure There’s a Book for Every Baby
By Joanne Cunard, Ph.D.
Editor’s Note: Dr. Cunard is Professor of Literacy in The 
Graduate and Undergraduate School of Education at The 
University of Saint Joseph, West Hartford. She serves on 
the board of Read to Grow, as well as the board of The 
Connecticut Association for Reading Research.

For many of us, the trappings and habits of 
daily life are so often taken for granted. Books, 
reading and the regular sharing of thoughts and 
experiences from interesting “reads” can seem 
quite commonplace. Unfortunately, for many, they 
simply are not. Many children from low-income 
neighborhoods grow up without books and are 
unfamiliar with reading. In fact, there’s about 
one book, on average, for every 300 children in a 
low-income neighborhood. Compare that to the 

13 books owned by the average middle-class child, 
as reported in Changing the Odds for Children at 
Risk by Susan Neuman.

Strikingly, the number of books in a home 
has a more direct effect on the eventual level of a 
child’s education than does the parents’ education 
or their economic standing, as Mariah Evans of 
the University of Nevada, Reno, concluded after 
a 20-year study.

Fortunately for Connecticut, the 300-book 
average per low-income neighborhood does not 
have to be the norm. This is, in part, because of 
Read to Grow, which has been serving children 
and families of the state for 17 years. They have

(continued on page 7)

Our Annual Reports and  
Appreciations

Please see pages 3 through 6 for 

our annual report and treasurer’s 

report for the 2015–16 fiscal year and 

for appreciations to donors and book 

drive organizers. We are grateful to 

them all. They make our work possible 

and have helped to change the lives of 

hundreds of thousands of children and 

families over the years.

Take a Book, Leave a Book, Build a Community
Something new is happening in 

Newhallville.
And it all began with books.

A Little Free Library (LFL)—offering free 
books to anyone of any age—has opened 
outside the New Haven Police Department’s 
Newhallville Substation at 596 Winchester 
Avenue. Read to Grow supplies children’s 
books when needed and will provide more for 
other LFLs that police hope to set up in the 
coming year.

The LFL in Newhallville, which is a 
tailor-made, wooden box, is attached to the 
outside of the substation and holds up to 50 
books. There are titles for children, teens and 
adults. Passers-by do not need library cards to 
take their selections. Books can be returned 
or kept. Others can be donated at any time—
either directly into the box or inside the 
substation. 

The goal is for people in the community 
to take ownership and pleasure in sharing 
interests through books, explained Police Sgt. 
Shafiq Abdussabur, who was instrumental in 
setting up the LFL. He thinks Newhallville 
is an area where residents feel safe in taking 
advantage of the free resource based in their 
neighborhood.

While LFLs are 
popping up all over 
(There are more 
than 50,000 around 
the world, in over 70 
countries.), the idea 
for one in Newhallville 
started with New Haven 
resident Jane Lewis, a 
retired librarian and 
volunteer at Read to 
Grow. Jane connected 
with Sgt. Abdussabur, 
who spearheads the 
Community Wellness 
campaign, which seemed 
the perfect starting 
point for neighborhood 
LFLs. The LFL, with its 
mantra of “take a book, share a book, add a 
book, return a book,” is similar to one started 
in Rowan County, North Carolina and is 
designed to break down prejudices and build 
trust and good will between police officers 
and the community.

“It’s generated a life of its own,” Sgt. 
Abdussabur said. “Just last week a (police) 
captain donated a big box of books.” The 

sergeant is pleased by the traffic at the 
substation’s LFL. “People come and go. Just 
in the last 10 days, the books have been going 
out, zoom, zoom, zoom. … This will be a 
legacy that goes well beyond my time.”

Helping to oversee the LFL project and 
extending the police department’s liaisons 
into the schools, Patrol Officer Scott

(continued on page 8)

New Haven resident Jane Lewis and Police Sgt. Shafiq Abdussabur at the 
opening of the Little Free Library at the city’s police substation in Newhallville. 
Photo courtesy of Catherine Avalone of the New Haven Register

OUR MISSION: Read to Grow promotes language skills and literacy for 
children, beginning at birth, and supports parents as their babies’ first teachers.
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Organizing Book Drives

Our Giving Depends On So Many Others
To give out about 190,000 books a year, Read to Grow depends on tens of thousands of donations of gently used books from individuals, groups, 
organizations, and businesses. Along with books we purchase, those gently used books are necessary to our mission. All gently used books are cleaned 
and labeled with Read to Grow stickers before being distributed around the state. Here are a few of the book drives for Read to Grow in recent months:

GIRL SCOUTS DO A ‘GOOD TURN’
The Girl Scouts of Connecticut did an 
extraordinary service for Read to Grow during 
the month of January. More than 37 troops 
collected over 13,800 gently used and new 
books for children of all ages.

“They were amazing,” said Linda Sylvester, 
who coordinates the Books for Kids program 
at Read to Grow. “They really responded when 
I reached out to them to say we were running 
low on books.”

Taking to heart their slogan of “Do a good 
turn daily,” the Girl Scouts collected books 
through troops and service units statewide. 
Collection sites were set up in Hartford, 
Lebanon, North Haven, Waterbury, and Wilton.

SIXTH-GRADER HAS ANNUAL CAUSE
For the fourth year, Chelsea Fitzgerald collected 
boxes and boxes of books for Read to Grow. 
The 12-year-old from Wallingford gave us 1,870 
books last fall, all because she wants children 
who might not otherwise have books to receive 
them so that they grow to love reading.

For her donation in 2016, Chelsea held a 
bake sale that raised $200, which she spent 
on new books to supplement her collection 
of gently used ones. Her family—mother, 
father and older sister—helped. The 
community pitched in, too. The Record-
Journal newspaper promoted her bake sale, 

and Canelli Jewelers in Wallingford set up 
a collection box for donations that went to 
Chelsea for buying more new books.

Chelsea began her annual collections in 
the summer of 2013, after finishing second 
grade. In 2014, she collected 1,000 books. She 
topped 2,000 books in 2015.

“It feels nice, because I have so many books 
that I’ve gotten,” she said. “But a lot of other 
kids don’t have as many as I do, so it’s nice that 
at least they get a few.”

At James H. Moran Middle School, where 
Chelsea is a sixth grader, Emily Dehaan has 
nominated her for an annual youth volunteer 
service award from the City of Wallingford.

The entire Fitzgerald family enjoys the 
annual book drive. Chelsea’s mother, Gina, 
said, “It’s important. We’re happy to do this 

for (Read to Grow), because it’s a wonderful 
cause and reading is becoming a ‘lost art’!”

A RALLY FOR BOOKS AT HOSPITALS
Read to Grow is indebted to our partner 
hospitals that organized or are planning book 
collections for our benefit.

St. Vincent’s Medical Center in Bridgeport 
recently collected almost 700 books. Those 
books will go to the siblings of newborns 
at the birthing center and to other children 
receiving care at the hospital.

Both Lawrence + Memorial Hospital in 
New London and Middlesex Hospital in 
Middletown ran book drives in January. Jamie 
Nadeau, the L+M volunteer coordinator, and 
Kate Kearns, director of volunteer services 
at Middlesex, helped to coordinate their 
respective efforts. At Middlesex, the drive was 
promoted with the Thomas Jefferson quote: “I 
cannot live without books.”

The Hartford Hospital Auxiliary has 
wrapped up its annual book collection that 
runs for a month in late winter. Each year the 
Auxiliary collects hundreds of books for Read 
to Grow.

Griffin and Manchester Memorial 
hospitals have book drives on their calendars 
for this spring. 
 

Recent Grants Empower Our Mission

WALMART STATE GIVING PROGRAM
With $40,000 from Walmart Foundation, 
Read to Grow has purchased a new van. The 
2017 Chrysler Ram ProMaster 1500 is already 
on the road, driven by Israel “Izzy” Oliveras. 
Izzy makes numerous book pick-ups and 
deliveries every week around the state. He 
expects to log more than 15,000 miles on the 
van’s odometer in the coming year. 

CFGNH
The Community Foundation for Greater New 
Haven awarded Read to Grow a three-year 

grant totaling $52,000 to fund our Books for 
Babies program in Griffin, Saint Raphael and 
Yale New Haven hospitals and to support nine 
Book Places and five Partnerships in New 
Haven County and the Valley.

PITNEY BOWES FOUNDATION
For the ninth year, Pitney Bowes has backed 
Read to Grow, this year with $25,000. The 
grant is significant to our Books for Babies 
program in St. Vincent’s and Bridgeport 
hospitals and will enable operations at four 
Book Places in Bridgeport.

THE BOWERBIRD
The Bowerbird gift shop in Old Lyme gave 
$5,355 to Read to Grow as the beneficiary of 
proceeds from its gift-wrapping fee during the 
period from November 2015 through October 
2016. We are grateful to have been selected for 
this philanthropic program at the store.

Chelsea Fitzgerald boxes the books she collected and 
purchased for Read to Grow
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We thank all our donors in the last fiscal year (July 1, 2015–June 30, 2016) and give special acknowledgement to those in our Circle of Friends. 
This recognition includes the Corporate Circle (CC), the Gold Circle (GC) and the Sustaining Circle (SC).

In the listings below, the designations of CC, GC and/or SC that follow names denote donors and their categories within our Circle of Friends.

INDIVIDUALS

NOBEL PATRON ($25,000 AND UP)

Alva G. Greenberg – GC, SC

PULITZER PATRON ($10,000 – $24,999)

Tom & Paula McInerney – GC

CALDECOTT PATRON ($3,000 – $9,999)

Dr. Walter & Diane Ariker* – GC, SC

George Brencher & Bonnie Patten* – GC, SC

Kevin & Roxanne Coady – GC, SC

Jennifer Fusco* – GC, SC

Jeffrey & Marisa Hartmann – GC, SC

NEWBERY PATRON ($1,000 – $2,999)

Eric & Marna Borgstrom – GC, SC

Scott & Lori Church – GC, SC

Mr. and Mrs. Charles P. Kontulis Fund

Alan & Linda Landis – GC, SC

William & Kate Lee – GC, SC

David & Lisa Maass* – GC, SC

Patrick Sheehan & Phyllis McGrath – GC, SC

Jeffrey & Robyn Teplitzky* – GC, SC

Randy & Tanya Wingate – GC, SC

Jef & Kate Wolter – GC, SC

Joe & Sue Zaccagnino – GC, SC

NUTMEG PATRON ($500 – $999)

David & Susannah Bailin – GC, SC

John & Margaret Brewer – GC, SC

Joanne Cunard – GC, SC

Ed & Chris Dowling – SC

Jill & Rachel Eder – SC

Judith Hahn – GC, SC

Maryanne Hall – GC, SC

David Holahan & Kyn Tolson

Robert & Carla Horwitz* – GC, SC

Ben Arthur Ledbetter & Deborah  
Freedman – GC, SC

Dr. Jonathan D. Levine & Dr. Suzanne G.  
Frisch – GC, SC

Timothy & Virginia Millhiser

Daniel & Irene Rissi

John & Cathy Seibyl – SC

The John Charles & Diana Seton Wakerley  
Fund – GC, SC

Donald & Beverly Waters Family Fund – GC, SC

PAGE TURNER ($250 – $499)

Charles & Deborah Ahern – SC

Bruce & Terri Alpert – GC, SC

Peter Banks & Nancy Elizabeth Wallace – SC

Tom Beggins & Anne Hartford – SC

David & Lisa Carabetta

Gordon & Marge Cohen – SC

Mary Kay Curtiss

Tracy Daly

Jack & Helen Davis – GC, SC

Julie Flagg

Julie Grace

Charlie Groves

The Hoffman Family

Ted & Kiki Kennedy – GC, SC

Candace Killian

Bruce & Renee McIntyre – GC, SC

Francis & Sally Morrison – SC

Alan Plattus & Nancy Berliner – SC

Steven & Ellen Rogin

David & Suzanne Sack

Marc & Jodi Schneider – SC

Tina Silidker – SC

Barry & Diane Svigals

Jim Vlock & Gail Brekke

Janet Weiswasser Michaelson – GC, SC

Joel Zackin & Celeste Suggs – GC, SC

FRIEND (UNDER $250)

Manuel & Maureen Acevedo

Carolyn Ahern

Robert Alvine & Joann Thompson

Rebecca Anderson

Davis Hochstetler Anderson

Anonymous (12)

Marjory Aronson

Peter Aronson & Marie Landry

Mary Elizabeth Attebery

Ben & Robin Baker – SC

Ellis and Barbara Baker

Chris & Katie Balestracci – SC

Julia Balfour

Marcy Baratt

Harold & Barbara Barringham

Michael Barrios & Lisa Silberstein

Edward & Laura Barry

Arthur Barton

Bill & Donna Batsford – SC

Jeanette Becker

Kenneth & Augusta Benjamin

Rita Berkson – SC

Lawrence & Deborah Berliner

Dr. Dale Bernardoni

Lary Bloom & Suzanne Levine

Christine Boucher

Myron & Sandra Brand

Chester & Glenna Brodnicki – GC

Paul Brody

Josiah Brown

Linda Buchsbaum

Tina Burch

Amy Cabbage

Claire Cagnetta

Vince & Linda Calarco – SC

Berclee Cameron

Warren & Mary Campbell

Christopher & Penny Canny

Haydee Cartagna

Jennifer Cassineri

Michael Ceccorulli & Marie Bertrand

Sydney Cech

Alison Chapman

Barbara Chesler

Kristin Cianflone

Arlene Cohen – SC

Joel Cohen and Linda Smith Cohen

Sue Cohen

Heather Collins

Dr. Josh Copel & Alix Boyle – SC

Janet Crouse

Patricia Crowley

Tess Cunard

Bonnie Daly

Corliss Darge

Theresa DeSapio

Carmen Desiato

Anita DiGioia

Ellen Downes

Judith Duran

John & Elizabeth Edelglass

Thomas Eisen & Elizabeth Jonas

Gail Erickson

Katherine P. Ewen

Donald Filer & Alisa Masterson

Debra Forand

Geraldine Foster

Chris & Melissa Frayer

Elizabeth Friedmann

Patricia Frosti

John & Anne Gauthier

Carol Giardi

Susan Glantz

Judie Goldenthal

Sallie T. Gouverneur

Sue Greaves

David & Cynthia Greenblatt

Kathryn Gregory

Teri Greiling

Traci Grigg

Evan Griswold & Emily Fisher

Richard & Norma Grossi

Roberta Grossman

Carla Guidone

Lars Guy & Joanne DuBosque

Nancy Hammerslough

Robert & Carol Harlan

Ana Healy

Pamela Heard

Katherine Hearn

Rita Hennessey

Lee Herdle & Lianne White Herdle

Alfred & Katharine Herzog

Jackson Holahan

Cathryn Holinger

Hollace Hopkins

Patricia Hoppin

Jean Hunnicutt

IBM Employees

Robielyn Ilagan

Julia Irwin

David & Amy Jaffe – SC

Sesha Kumar Jaladanki

Courtney Jean

Fritz Jellinghaus & Cynthia Glacken

Peter Johnson & Lynda Stoller Johnson

Leo & Marlies Kamin

Erin Kampa

Jonathan & Susan Katz – SC

Julie Keating

Elliot and Sandra Kerzner

Mr. and Mrs. Stuart Klarman

George & Meg Knight – SC

Jon Knisley & Mary Hu

Hedda Kopf

Jacqueline Koral – SC

Kevin Kremer

Tony Kronman & Nancy Greenberg – SC

Mary Beth Kuchma

John & Jane Labbe

Wendy Lacasse

Pam Landers

Steve Lanza & Pam Arciero

A. Leeman

Benna Lehrer

Gary & Nancy Leonard

Ruth & Robert Lesser Fund

Vincent Leto & Janice Muirhead

William & Vicki Littell – SC

Sally Lord

Katharine Lorraine-Mace

Carol Lutes

Bob & Carol Lyons

Robert Malison & Eugenia Vining

Ted & Nancy Mallory

David Margolis

Stuart & Joan Margolis

*Donors appear under the category representing total pledged donation over multiple years
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Donald Margulies & Lynn Street – SC

Joe Marino

Susan Mazzola

Tom & Jamie McCauley – SC

Anne S. McCook

Donna Meehan

John Metz & Amelia Audette

Mr. Edward Meyer – SC

Marc & Tanya Michaelson

Andrea Miller

Lauren Miller

Ricki Miller

Ruth Mohr

Jay & Maria Morris

Jacqueline Morrison

Dr. Ann Marie Mulready

Stephen Murphy & Carolyn Milazzo

Edmund & Mary Ellen Nocera

Donna O’Sullivan

Elizabeth Pasieka

Emily S. Peel

Jacques & Gloria Pepin

Caitlin Pereira

The Perrone Family Fund

Anne Bingham Pierson

Kimberly Pisani

Karen Powell

Janie Pressley

Mr. and Mrs. Priebe

Alan & Bettie Proctor

Jessica Ramy

Belle Ribicoff

Jeannette Rivera

Alfredo Rodriguez

Kristine Romaniw

Lewis and Barbara Rosenblum

Emberleigh & Christina Rossi

Krista Rotella

Rosalie Roth

David Rothberg and Nan Birdwhistell

Joel Sable & Kyle Annulli

Susan Saundry

Pamela Savenelli

John Sawyer

David Schaefer & Janet Hall

Steve & Paula Schimmel

Susan Scott

Katherine Scripps

Richard & Rita Seclow

Phyllis Seton – SC

Joseph & Marjorie Shapiro – SC

Stuart & Linda Shayman

Dawn Shippee

Vladimir Shpitalnik & Cornelia Evans

Barbara Sicherman – SC

Rise Siegel

Sandra Skitgis

Arietta Slade

Heidi Smith

Roxanna Smith

Tom & Sue Smith – SC

Howard Sommer & Linda Waldman

Kate Spadacenta

Harriet Spear

Walter Spigelman & Susan Richman

Ana Marie Stern – SC

Barbara Stuart

Suzanne Sullivan

Richard Sussman & Nina Horowitz – SC

Richard Sviridoff

Verna Swann

Dr. and Mrs. Thomas F. Sweeney

Jenny Szewczyk

Lauren Tafrate

Don & Nancy Tamis

Ian and Christine Taylor

Natalie Tenney

Clas & Angela Thelin

Sandra Trevino

Rebel & Mario Vaenberg

John Valeri

Joelle Vargas

Joan Venditto

Maryrose Verdile

Barry and Hyla Vine

John & Diane Visconti

Alexine Wallace – SC

Lauren Warren

Timothy & Suzanne Waters

Denise Webb

Paul Wehner

Marian Wexler

Marilyn White

Judith Brooks Wiley

Douglas Wilkinson

Sarah Willen

Bill Williams

Sarah Williams

Gary Wilson

Paul & Joane Wislocki

Richard & Marcia Witten

Joanne Wojtusiak

Steven Wolfson & Elsa Stone

Dottie Wrona

John A. Young

Joseph & Myra Zelson – SC

Jo Ziesing

Jon Zonderman & Laurel Shader

FAMILY FOUNDATIONS, 
FOUNDATIONS & HOSPITAL 
SUPPORT

NOBEL PATRON ($25,000 AND UP)

Hartford Hospital Auxiliary – GC, SC

NBCUniversal Foundation – CC

Seedlings Foundation – GC, SC

United Way of Coastal Fairfield  
County – GC, SC

Yale New Haven Hospital – GC, SC

PULITZER PATRON ($10,000 – $24,999)

Alcoa Foundation – CC

Chester Kitchings Family Foundation – GC, SC

Middlesex Hospital – GC, SC

Daniel & Sharon Milikowsky Family  
Foundation – GC, SC

NewAlliance Foundation – GC, SC

The Pitney Bowes Foundation, Inc – CC

Seymour Lustman Memorial Fund – GC, SC

The Valley Community Foundation and the 
Mary Fund at the Valley Community 
Foundation – GC

CALDECOTT PATRON ($3,000 – $9,999)

Lyman B. Brainerd Jr. Family  
Foundation – GC, SC

Ensworth Charitable Foundation Bank of 
America, Trustee – SC

First Niagara Bank Foundation

Frank Loomis Palmer Fund – SC

The Fund for Greater Hartford

Griffin Hospital – SC

Katharine Matthies Foundation – GC

The Maximilian E & Marion O Hoffman 
Foundation Inc.

McInerney Family Foundation – GC

Roslyn Milstein Meyer and Jerome Meyer 
Foundation – GC, SC

Near and Far Aid

Jeffrey P. Ossen Family Foundation

SBM Charitable Foundation, Inc. – GC, SC

The Auxiliary at Saint Francis Hospital

NEWBERY PATRON ($1,000 – $2,999)

Thomas J. Atkins Memorial Trust Fund – SC

David A. Beckerman Foundation, Inc.

Bodenwein Public Benevolent Foundation – SC

Frederick A. DeLuca Foundation, Inc. – SC

Foulds Family Foundation – GC, SC

Henry E. Niles Foundation

Lucien B. & Katherine E. Price Foundation – SC

The Simmons Family Foundation Inc. – GC, SC

The Ernest & Joan Trefz Foundation – GC, SC

NUTMEG PATRONS ($500 – $999)

Stephen L. Altshul Foundation

Joe & Cindy Goldberg Family  
Foundation – GC, SC

Helen I. Graham Charitable  
Foundation – GC, SC

William Caspar Graustein Memorial  
Fund – GC, SC

The Hagani Foundation, Inc. – GC

Hartford Foundation for Public Giving

Schneider Foundation – SC

The Shack Sackler Foundation – GC, SC

Sharon Hospital – SC

FRIEND (UNDER $250)

Amazon Smile Foundation

The Community Foundation for Greater New 
Haven – GC, SC

Dondy-Kaplan Family Foundation

Hartford Hospital – SC

BUSINESSES, CORPORATIONS, 
ORGANIZATIONS & SCHOOLS

PULITZER PATRON ($10,000 – $24,999)

Citizens Bank – GC, SC

CALDECOTT PATRON ($3,000 – $9,999)

Accel International Holdings – CC, SC

The College Club of Hartford

NEWBERY PATRON ($1,000-$2,999)

Deborah Berke & Partners Architects LLP

Branford Elks Club

The Elizabethan Club of Yale University

The Safety Zone – CC, SC

NUTMEG PATRONS ($500 – $999)

Rogin, Nassau LLC

Yale University Office of New Haven and  
State Affairs

PAGE TURNER ($250 – $499)

Connecticut Community Bank

Lipper International, Inc. – CC, SC

Wallingford Public School Staff – SC

FRIEND (UNDER $250)

Act II Thrift Shop – SC

Adolescent & Family Counseling Center  
of Cheshire

Albea Manufacturing

Manchester Area Alumnae Club of Pi Beta Phi

First Church of Christ Congregational  
Old Saybrook

Consumer’s Interstate Corporation

Deer Run School

Granite Bay Woodworks & Remodeling, LLC

Branford High School Calliope Club

The Hotchkiss Library of Sharon, Inc. – SC

Lambda Master Chapter, Beta Sigma Phi

Mohegan Tribe

W E  T H A N K  O U R  D O N O R S  ( J U L Y  1 ,  2 0 1 5 – J U N E  3 0 ,  2 0 1 6 )
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BOOK DRIVE DONATIONS
500 BOOKS OR MORE

Adolescent & Family Counseling Center, 
Cheshire

Agudath Sholom Synagogue

Albea Manufacturing

Ryan Amato

Andover Elementary School

Ansonia High School

Baldwin Middle School

Branford Elks Club

Catapault Marketing

Cromwell Schools

Crystal Lake School

Cub Scout Pack 7, Clinton

D.H. Ferrara School

Alison Dembo

Durham-Middlefield Exchange Club

Essex Savings Bank

Chelsea Fitzgerald

Francis E. Korn Elementary School

Evan Gorelick

Hartford Hospital

Highland Elementary School

IMPACTrumbull
The Independent Day School
Jane Ryan Elementary School
Kiwanis Club of Fairfield
Long Meadow Elementary School
Mary R. Tisko School
Memorial Elementary School
Middletown Public Schools
Lauren Miller
Milone & MacBroom
National Association of Professional 

Organizers
Northeast Medical Group

Notre Dame High School

Our Savior’s Lutheran Church

Rock Hill Elementary School

Royale Elementary School

Saint Francis Hospital

Sikorsky Aircraft

St. Francis X Cabrini Columbiettes

Tashua Elementary School

Thomas Edison Middle School National Junior 
Honor Society

Trumbull High School

Amanda Zeitlin

Mountain Valley Garden Club

New Hartford PTO

The North Branford Women’s Club

Putnam Bank

R.J. Julia Booksellers – SC

Reuter Exposition Services LLC

Shoreline Community Women, Inc.

SUNY Oneonta Student Association

The Shredding Source – SC

Wolcott Juniorettes

IN-KIND

Connected Systems

Sterling Computer Consulting, LLC

Kyn Tolson

Tricia Bohan Photography

MATCHING PLEDGES

Aetna Foundation

Allied World

Citizens Bank Foundation

Crum & Forster

Goldman Sachs

Pfizer Foundation Matching Gifts Program

Prudential Financial

United Health Group

The United Illuminating Employee Giving 
Campaign

IN HONOR GIFTS

In honor of Alex & Kyra Ariker 
Dr. Walter and Diane Ariker

In honor of Robin Baker 
Ellis & Barbara Baker 
Mary Ellen Bushnell

In honor of Ann Bombaci and Lucian &  
Nancy Bombaci 
Michael Polke

In honor of Calvin Hill Day Care 
Jill Campbell

In honor of Calvin Leete Elementary  
School Staff 
Bill & Paula Grimm

In honor of Mrs. Carol B. Camp 
Eileen Bates

In honor of Matthew & Jacob Charney 
Rob & Robin Charney

In honor of Subby & Anna D’Ambrogio 
Rosie Champlin

In honor of the Fitzgerald siblings 
John & Sheila Haverkampf

In honor of Mr. Clay Farrell 
Lynne Nathan

In honor of Roxanne Coady 
Charlie Ellis & Linda Lorimer 
Julia McNamara 
Rosalie Roth

In honor of Ms. Grace Cohen 
Rachel Goldenberg

In honor of Ms. Maura Fruin 
East School Faculty

In honor of Marcia Geringer 
Barbara Gibson

In honor of Courtney D. Goodale 
Howard & Eden Diamond

In honor of Mr. Evan Gorelick 
Lizabeth Hoeler

In honor of my grandchildren 
Deborah Kelly

In honor of Alva Greenberg 
Jeff & Betsy Cooley

In honor of Dr. Ian Gross 
Joseph & Myra Zelson

In honor of Mrs. Meghan A. Hayden 
Dariia Leshchuk Moss

In honor of Ms. Lilly Huntington 
Mario Morales

In honor of the Killam & Donnelly families 
Gioia Berna & Dr. Jonathan Killam

In honor of Ms. Kathy Koboski 
Lorraine Stub

In honor of Alice León 
Jill Campbell

In honor of Mr. Jake Madnick 
Lynne Nathan

In honor of Paul Michaelson 
Stanley & Roberta Friedman

In honor of Mr. and Mrs. F. Tyler Morrison 
Frederick & Pauline Murphy

In honor of Connor Murphy 
Dawn Murphy

In honor of Meredith Nardino 
Mary Patricia Nardino

In honor of Stephen Plucker 
Dr. and Mrs. Jonathan Plucker

In honor of Patrick Raymond 
Keith & Debbie Bishop

In honor of Read to Grow staff 
Stephen & Clo Davis

In honor of Priscilla Russo 
Jeff and Donna Gruskay

In honor of Jennifer Seiden 
Christine Seiden

In honor of Mrs. Leslie Sherwin 
Jane & Mal Rudner

In honor of David Silver 
Joseph & Myra Zelson

In honor of Nancy Taylor 
Robin Baker

In honor of Susan Vartenigian 
David Chieco

In honor of Colin Westbrook 
Ann Marie Mironick

In honor of the Wilcoxson teachers 
Jeffrey & Heather Youngquist

In honor of William 
Carol Giardi

IN MEMORY GIFTS

In memory of Ellen Bell 
Tina Silidker

In memory of Anna Bombaci 
Jay & Linda Polke

In memory of Delores Cerrotti 
Susan Mazzola

In memory of Mr. Crane 
Howard & Eden Diamond

In memory of Mike Draper 
Tina Silidker

In memory of Alan Fuller 
Ann Fuller

In memory of Sidney & Rose Geringer 
Barbara Gibson

In memory of Virginia “Ginny” Gibson 
Linda Labbadia

In memory of Ida Kaplan 
Suzanne Galhant

In memory of Andrea Kevrick 
Kyn Tolson

In memory of Anna Malloy 
Sylvia Gott

In memory of Paul S. Miranda 
Tomas Miranda

In memory of Ruth Rosenbaum 
Barry & Adrienne Gray

In memory of Guy and Sarah Sapiro 
Richard & Janet Daigle

In memory of Talley Sepot 
Rita Hennessey

In memory of Nan Meyer 
Sandi Kahn Shelton

In memory of Joel Silidker 
Larry & Roberta Harris 
Dr. and Mrs. Singer

In memory of Gilda Solderholm 
Howard & Eden Diamond

In memory of Theo Somnitz 
David and Marie Stone

In memory of Sandra Szymanski 
Eric & JoAnne O’Brien

In memory of Miller Walsh 
Ben & Robin Baker

In memory of Jay Weinrib 
Barry & Adrienne Gray

In memory of Mr. Wong 
Howard & Eden Diamond

If we have inadvertently omitted a name, 
printed a name incorrectly, or categorized any 
donor incorrectly, please accept our apologies. 
Please call us at 203.488.6800 so that we can 
correct our records. 

W E  T H A N K  O U R  D O N O R S  ( J U L Y  1 ,  2 0 1 5 – J U N E  3 0 ,  2 0 1 6 )
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During our 2015-16 fiscal year, Read to Grow 
saw a record number of books both coming into 
our warehouse and given out to children and 
families across the state.

Book drives by Northeast Medical Group, St. 
Francis Hospital and the Kiwanis Club of Fairfield 
alone brought in more than 23,000 gently used 
children’s books. Book publisher Simon & Schuster 
donated 43,500 new hardcovers and paperbacks. 
All those books were in addition to more than 
40,000 gently used books donated to us from 
individuals and others who organized books 
drives. In 2015-16, Read to Grow purchased over 
39,000 new books for specific needs in both of our 
programs—Books for Babies and Books for Kids.

The inventory of our new and gently used 
books continued to grow because of greater 
demand at the Book Places and Partnerships we 
have set up with other nonprofits to distribute 
more books and give literacy information to 
families living in need. By the end of the fiscal 
year, we had 27 Book Places and 12 Partnerships.

In a “first” for Books for Babies, we included 
material other than our own in the free Literacy 
Packets that went to some 22,000 mothers who 
delivered their babies in one of our 12 partner 
hospitals. In a fee-for-services agreement with 
the Connecticut State Treasurer’s Office, we 
included information about CHET Baby Scholars 
in the Literacy Packets. This program from the 
Connecticut Higher Education Trust offers $100 
to start a college savings account for every baby 
born in the state. As part of the CHET Baby 
Scholars program, if others contribute at least 
$150 to that same account before the baby’s fourth 
birthday, the state gives a match of another $150, 
putting the government’s total investment at $250.

Books for Babies grew in other ways. Trial 
sessions of its new Prenatal Project, designed 
to bring free children’s books and literacy 
information to pregnant women receiving care 
in community health centers, were held at Fair 
Haven Community Health Center in New Haven. 
Following those successful test sessions, Read 
to Grow plans to offer the Prenatal Project to 
other community health centers through the 
Connecticut association of these centers.

In the fall of 2015, we held our first annual 
Circle of Friends gathering to thank steadfast and 
generous donors. The complimentary evening of 
drinks and appetizers was held at Guilford Yacht 
Club and featured a talk by Annie Murphy Paul. 
An author and magazine journalist, she wrote 
“Origins,” a book about the science of prenatal 
influences.

For fiscal year 2015-16, Read to Grow once 
again received an unqualified, or clean, audit 
opinion from our external auditors, Murphy & 
Company, LLC.

P U B L I C  S U P P O R T  &  R E V E N U E S

Donated Books and Services $ 392,261

Foundations and Corporate Grants 365,594

Contributions 164,594

Hospital Program Service Fees 102,000

Other Income 4,071

Total Public Support and Revenues $ 1,028,520

F U N C T I O N A L  E X P E N S E S

Programs $ 870,708

Management and General 73,877

Development and Fundraising 71,526

Total Expenses 1,016,111

Increase in Net Assets $ 12,409

Donated Books and Services

Foundations and Corporate Grants

Contributions

Hospital Program Service Fees

Other Income

Programs

Management and General

Development and Fundraising

Program expenses account for 86% of total expenses
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Volunteer Spotlight
More than 70 volunteers make our work possible. Many serve on the maternity units of our 12 partner hospitals, where they talk to mothers of 
newborns about the importance and fun of developing their children’s language skills. Many others volunteer at our office and warehouse in Branford. 
A few help us from their homes.

MAURO ACEVES
A 17-year-old senior 
at Branford High 
School, Mauro 
started helping us 
last fall.

Mauro is fluent in 
Spanish and English 
and applies his 
language skills to edit 
or translate our bilingual materials. Mauro 
likes volunteering for Read to Grow, he 
said, because “my parents read to me (when 
I was young). I want to help other parents 
understand that reading to their children is 
important.”

Mauro has been accepted at Yale 
University for the coming fall. 

HEIDI SMITH
Heidi has been giving 
her time and talents 
to Read to Grow since 
2011 and regularly 
comes twice a week 
to our Branford 
office. 

Heidi does 
computer-entry of 

survey data, organizes mail, and helps to keep 
our filing systems in order. She is a careful 

copy editor who takes pride in her work. 
In fact, without her skills, good cheer and 
cookies that she brings in, our office would 
not operate as well as it does.

“I just love the people here,” she said, “and 
doing anything I can do to help.”

Heidi is a Branford resident. 

SHEILA 
HAVERKAMPF
Sheila is a retired 
educator who has 
been volunteering 
with our Books for 
Babies program in 
Middlesex Hospital 
for more than a year.

A Guilford resident, she and her husband 
have three grown children and three 
grandchildren. She has a Master’s in Special 
Education and an Advanced Diploma (6th 
Year) in Educational Leadership. She has 
worked in several school districts, including 
Branford, Guilford and Woodbridge.

 “As a retired educator, I know that 
parents are a baby’s critically important first 
teachers,” she said. “Those early influences 
are essential to development, and discussing 
this with parents and extended family 
members is an amazing experience.”

After one of her days at Middlesex 

Hospital, Sheila wrote:
“Today, I spoke to parents that had no 

books at home for their new baby. They said, 
‘This is her first book!’ … Being a bilingual 
family, they were given (Read to Grow’s) 
bilingual copy of Welcome to the World!. I also 
gave them two other early learning books. … 
We discussed the resources Read to Grow has 
in terms of providing age-appropriate books 
at no cost to families that need them. I hope 
they’ll follow through and contact the office.

“In all, I saw nine families, and each 
had a clear impact on me. … Almost all 
parents, during each visit, were engaged 
in the discussions of early literacy and 
how they can, in fun and loving ways, 
significantly contribute to their child’s early 
and continuing development. Most are 
astounded by the data we can share regarding 
vocabulary development and the impact on 
school success.

“It honestly feels like we are engaging in 
such important conversations, and I am so 
grateful for the opportunity to discuss and 
promote literacy. It’s great work!” 

• • • • •
If you are interested in exploring volunteer 
possibilities, please fill out the volunteer applica­
tion form on our website (www.readtogrow.org), 
or give us a call at 203.488.6800.

COMMENTARY: LET’S MAKE SURE THERE’S A BOOK FOR EVERY BABY 
(continued from page 1)
given more than 1.5 million books to babies, 
children and families. They also have 
informed parents and others who take care of 
children about the importance of reading and 
talking to children during the critical stages 
of development from birth to 5.

But Read to Grow cannot do it alone. 
They need help from all of our citizens. And, 
perhaps, there is no better time than now. 
Read to Grow recently launched its Books For 
Every Baby campaign. Each year, it gives to 
more than 22,000 families of newborns free 
baby books and literacy information in the 
maternity units of hospitals. That number 
accounts for 58% of babies born in Connecticut. 
Read to Grow wants to reach 100%. 

Outside of hospitals, the non-profit 
further supports literacy by giving free books 
requested by families, childcare providers, 
teachers, doctors, and dozens of programs 

across the state. More than 190,000 books 
are distributed each year. They have 13 
partnerships with agencies serving low-income 
and at-risk families. Also, they have set up 30 
Book Places in towns and cities where families 
can select children’s books to keep.

Read to Grow could not find better 
endorsement of its mission and work than in a 
policy of the American Academy of Pediatrics 
(A.A.P.) issued in 2014. It recommends that 
all pediatric primary care providers promote 
early literacy beginning in infancy and 
extending through kindergarten. The A.A.P. 
knows that babies begin learning the moment 
they are born and that a newborn’s brain will 
grow to 80% of adult size by age 3. 

Read to Grow’s goal to reach every family 
with a newborn might be lofty. Yet, success 
seems signaled by its past record and its 
extensive network of partners.

The Books for Every Baby campaign 
— #BooksForEveryBaby — is Internet-
based. It gives an easy, affordable 
opportunity for everyone to pitch in 
with a small donation that will provide 
significant support. Just $15 will cover 
the costs for a new book to a newborn, 
a guide for the parents, and more 
free books to other families who 
need them. Simply go to the website 
—www.readtogrow.org — and click 
the DONATE button. 

Also, follow Read to Grow on 
Facebook (ReadtoGrowCT) and  
Twitter (@ReadtoGrowCT).

You can be part of the change with 
a book for every baby.



Visit us at
www.readtogrow.org
On Facebook, be sure to like us at: ReadtoGrowCT 
Follow us on Twitter at: @ReadtoGrowCT

Quinnipiac Class Examines Read to Grow
Read to Grow was the subject of a lot of study by a group of students at Quinnipiac University 
over the fall semester. 

A class learning about social media and taught by Katie R. Place, Ph.D., assistant professor 
in the Department of Strategic Communication, adopted Read to Grow for a focus of their 
studies. More than a dozen students applied their new knowledge for recommendations 
for our Facebook, Twitter and Instagram accounts. They created sample content calendars, 
infographics, video content, and posts. They also hosted a Twitter chat.

We appreciate all the hard work and great advice!

TAKE A BOOK, LEAVE A BOOK 
AND BUILD A COMMUNITY
(continued from page 1)
Shumway has connected with fourth-graders 
at Lincoln-Bassett School, where he gave a 
presentation that included new hardcover 
copies of Galactic Hot Dogs. The books were 
donated by book publisher Simon & Schuster 
to Read to Grow for children in Connecticut.

In our developing partnership with 
the New Haven Police Department, Read 
to Grow has given an additional batch of 
multicultural, new books for an in-school 
presentation at Lincoln-Bassett this spring.

We intend to continue supporting police 
officers as they establish new ways at the 
substation and beyond to promote literacy 
and positive relations with children and the 
community at large. 

(LFLs began in 2009 with Todd Bol and Rick 
Brooks, both of Wisconsin. Inspired by both 
gift-sharing networks and Andrew Carnegie 
and his creation of public libraries, they began 
promoting the do-it-yourself book repositories 
for the common good.)
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The social media class at Quinnipiac University last fall takes a close look at Read to Grow’s message.


